Covid vaccination update 4 May 2021

Second doses are well underway and many practices are close to completion with over 80,000 second doses administered across the GP practice cohorts.   Again this has been a huge achievement at a time when demand is high across all services. 

As with first doses, there may be a number of patients who are not able to make their second dose appointment because they are ill, self isolating or in hospital.   Where patients still require vaccination after your main second dose programme is complete, please make arrangements where possible within the practice to do this as close as possible to 12 weeks when they are available.    Wastage guidance as circulated last week applies (attached again for reference).   Patients who are in hospital for an extended period of time in long stay facilities should be vaccinated as inpatients, but this will not be the case for those admitted for a short episode and these patients should be vaccinated when available.   If patients have become housebound since their first vaccination and require a home visit for vaccination, please make sure that the HSCP housebound teams have been informed so that arrangements can be made. 

Please continue to make sure that all vaccinations are recorded on the GPIT system or Vaccination Management Tool as soon as possible so that we have up to date record of vaccinations. 

 

For the wider public vaccination programme, those aged 40-49 are currently being invited for vaccination.  The Green Book continues to be updated with any new developments and the latest version is available at     https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-the-green-book-chapter-14a#history
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